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Volcano A’s, PO Box 970, La Center, WA 98629          www.volcanoas.net 

Meeting: Church of the Nazarene – 16850 NE Fourth Plain Blvd, Vancouver, WA - Second Monday of Month – 7:00 PM 
Lunch and Take-Out at Benny’s Pizza & Café on 4219 St Johns Rd NE, Vancouver, WA 

    Volume 9 Issue 11    November            2020 
 

2018 – MAFCA Website of Distinction 
2017 & 2015 MAFCA Newsletter Certificate of Merit 

2017 MAFCA Website Certificate of Merit 
2013 MAFCA Newsletter of the Year   2015 & 2013 MAFCA Website of the Year 

 
 

2020 Board of Directors 
 
President:  
Jerry Lane - 360-263-6980 
northforkmuseum@gmail.com 
Vice President:  
Corley Wooldridge 360-567-6349 
Corley@corleyw.com 
Treasurer: 
Linda Willey – 360 687-0916 
lindawilley@mac.com 
Secretary: 
Sherry Rusunen – 360-828-5317 
rrusunen@comcast.net 
Member at Large: 
Austin Alling – 360-901-5998 
Austin.Alling@iclould.com 
Past President: 
Jack Dusenberry - 360-256-0149 
jdusie@comcast.net 
Editor/Webmaster: 
Bob Rusunen - 360-828-5317 
rrusunen@comcast.net 
 

Committee Chairs 
 
Community Service: Joyce 
Swartz 
Garage Workshop: Tom Pagel 
NW Regional Rep: Roger Green 
Public Relations: Dian Lane 
Refreshments Coordinator: 
Nancy Wooldridge  
Sunshine: Kathy Green 
Tour Director: Roger Green 
 

Club Photo of the Month 
 

 
 

Model A’s group parked during the Smooth Riders Tour 
2019 

 

 

http://www.volcanoas.net/
mailto:rrusunen@comcast.net
mailto:rrusunen@comcast.net


November 2020 Volcano View – Vol. 9, Issue 11 Page 2 
 

 
President’s Note 
October 27, 2020 
 
 
     In these crazy times, 
not knowing what to 
expect next life seems a 

little challenging compared to the good 
times we have had in the past. Stay e and 
careful so down the road we will again enjoy 
our Model A’s. 
     On the positive side we have good news, 
I would like everyone to welcome new 
members Joe & Lisa Rechenmacher, 1930 
Tudor and Jay and Robin Crawford, 1929 
Tudor. 
     Thank you, John & Dianne Earnest, for  
leading us on a great tour in Clark County 
roads enjoying country scenes, also thanks 
to Corley & Nancy Wooldridge for the help 
and snacks. 
 
  Jerry 
 

 

Reprint from Script A’s April 2020 Issue 

 

 
 

Anniversary 
11  Roger & Kathy Green 

 
Birthdays 

4   Sandra Pargman 
6   Joyce Swartz 

7   Leonard Willey 
11 Paula Boehm 
12 Jens Nielsen 
19 Don LaBarre 

30 Deon Schroeder 

Did you Know: 
Ford once owned 5 other luxury brands: 
Volvo, Land Rover, Jaguar, Aston 
Martin, and Mercury. Over time, those 
brands were sold to other companies and 
Mercury was discontinued. 
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Volcano A’s Special Board Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday Sept. 29, 2020 

 
CALL TO ORDER:  Jerry Lane called the meeting to order at 3:00 pm.   
 
The purpose of this meeting was to make a decision concerning 2021 Board elections.  Discussion 
included our bylaws and the process needed for elections.  The following is the motion, made and 
seconded by Dian Lane and Sherry Rusunen, followed by a unanimous approval vote. 
 
The Board of Directors met On September 29th to discuss nominations and election of 2021 Officers. This 
meeting was open to all members to attend. At the meeting, the following Motion was made and 
unanimously approved by the Board. 
  
The Motion was made that due to COVID-19 regulations that prevent our normal membership meetings 
for now and in future months, that we postpone our election process for 2021 because we are unable to 
comply with our By-laws which mandate the nomination and election of officers take place at our 
monthly membership meetings.  
  
To ensure club continuity Jerry Lane President, Sherry Rusunen Secretary, Linda Willey Treasurer, and 
Member-at-Large Austin Alling agreed to continue in their present positions. Corley Wooldridge was 
appointed by President Jerry Lane to fill the Vice President position vacated by Roger Green’s 
resignation. 
  
The meeting was attended by: 
Jerry Lane 
Dian Lane 
Roger Green 
Bob Rusunen 
Sherry Rusunen 
Leonard Willey 
Linda Willey 
Austin Alling 
Corley Wooldridge 
Nancy Wooldridge 
Jack Mattingley 
Lynn Mattingley 
 
Bob Rusunen, editor, brought up what other clubs have done concerning club dues.  They have stated in 
their newsletters that their clubs have decided not to charge dues for 2021. Our board decided to do the 
same thing…NO DUES FOR 2021.  Also, there will be NO CALENDARS or updated DIRECTORIES 
for 2021.  Bob will keep any directory changes current on our website directory, so all will stay current.  
Please check 2020’s directory to see if you need to make changes to your info and email Bob if necessary. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:40. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Sherry Rusunen 
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Volcano A’s Meeting Minutes 
Saturday October 10, 2020 

 
At the completion of our Clark County backroads tour, the 18 attendees enjoyed a snack at the home of 
the tour leaders John and Dianne Earnest while our hostess read the answers to the points of interest 
questions on the tour notes. 
 
Jerry Lane thanked our tour leaders Dianne and John Earnest for organizing this month’s tour.  He also 
thanked Roger Green for his service as Vice President and Corley Wooldridge for accepting the 
appointment to that office. 
 
Jerry reported on Bob Rusunen stating he is recovering well after surgery and Kathy Green reported she is 
doing good after recovering from issues due to heavy smoke in our area. 
 
Corley Wooldridge asked the group for additional response to the tour questionnaire he mailed out to the 
club members earlier in the month.  The suggestions for short tours included Poker Runs, and occasional 
car shows such as Beaches in addition to the country road tours.  Overnight tours were also suggested.  
Possible near-term tours could include a ride through the Estacada fire area, a Christmas lights drive, and 
a trip to Kalama along the Old Pacific Highway for antiquing and lunch.  A monthly tour during this time 
when meetings as usual are not possible, notes and or maps for tour participants, and following the tour 
rules as published in the Volcano A’s directory were also suggested. Corley asked for more volunteers to 
plan upcoming tours.  It was noted by John Earnest that in the past, the Vice President’s responsibility for 
tours was to coordinate the tour planning with members of the club volunteering to organize them.  It was 
suggested that help is needed from other members to do pre-runs to ensure good documentation of the 
tour route. 
 
Jerry stated that the current officers have agreed to continue in their positions until the next year as it is 
difficult to hold our elections when we cannot have meetings.  This was also sent out to the membership 
in an email on October 2nd.  The board agreed no dues would be assessed for 2021 due to the Covid 
pandemic.  
 
The meeting adjourned and members toured the Earnest car barn and garage. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Nancy Wooldridge for Sherry Rusunen 
  

 

Just in case that you may have missed it! 
 

Your board has unanimously voted to not have membership dues 
collected from any current member of the Volcano A’s.  Since little 

activity has happened since March, they felt it only fair to the members 
to not have to pay dues for 2021!  Also, there will be No Calendars or 

updated Directories for 2021.   
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Volcano A’s Tour Survey Results 
 
First, the response was not too large, maybe most people are not interested in tours, maybe they are too 
busy to respond, or maybe they just want to follow along with whatever the group decides.  Whatever, we 
appreciate the responses that we did receive.  We also went over the survey questions at the short meeting 
following Dianne and John Ernest’s recent tour.  This is a compilation of those responses, or at least the 
way I heard and read it… 
 
1)  People seem to like every type of tour, but are more interested in tours that avoid cities and traffic. 
2)  Most people like local tours of 2-3 hours in length max.   
3)  If a tour is longer than about 3 hours, several people commented that they would prefer an overnight 
tour to a long single day tour. 
4)  We should compile a list of previously run tours so we can determine if there is interest in re-running 
some tours.  (Your help is needed for this since no one person has attended them all.) 
5)  Regarding the Covid-19 virus and tours, it seems that these tours are about the only activity the club 
can perform at this time, and most people want to continue with having tours when possible.  People 
thought that we can limit our exposure with masks and safe distancing to an acceptable level. 
6)  Several people would like to have detailed route instructions for tours.  Some, not so much, 
appreciating the surprise of following the leader.  Knowing how much work it can be putting together 
maps and instructions, it will continue to be “optional”, but we will try to do more of that. 
7)  Most ‘loved’ the Trout lake tour, but some mentioned it was too long for one day and they might have 
preferred an overnight with it. 
8)  The ice cream tour was pretty much OK with everyone. The length seemed about right to most. Again, 
people mentioned that they like country drives and they don’t have to have a particular destination, but it 
is nice if they do. 
9)  No one offered to step up to plan a tour, and few suggestions were offered.  Come on guys, we need 
your assistance on this one… 
10) Again, your help is needed with ideas, planning, etc. 
11) Cost of tours does not appear to be an issue with anyone.  A comment made was along the lines of; 
“If you can afford a collector car, you can afford tours.”  
12) Of those who responded to the survey, everyone but one like doing tours on weekdays.  (Austin is 
still working weekdays.)  We will continue to do tours on weekdays and weekends whichever makes 
sense. 
 
Regarding the proposed tours mentioned, it was a “YES” to all ideas posted. We will be sending out a 
notice for the Kalama tour in the next few weeks.  The exact date will be picked when the sun is out and it 
is dry, so we can eat outdoors along the river.   
 
I proposed and most agreed that while we don’t generally like taking our cars out at night time, an 
evening Christmas Lights tour would be nice, so we will try to get that one together.  Again, the details 
will depend on the weather, but we think it would be nice to decorate our cars with Christmas lights for 
that one.  Small battery powered light strings are quite inexpensive, and very effective at night.  Now is 
the time to plan for that and get your decorations ordered!  If you have a favorite Christmas light viewing 
route or street, I will thank you for letting me know about it. 
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Model A Advertisement 

 

 
 

Welcome New Members 
Joe & Lisa Rechenmacher 

1414 NW 117th Circle 
Vancouver WA 98685 

408-265-4626 
123joerec@gmail.com 

1930 Tudor Sedan 
 

Jay & Robin Crawford 
25513 NE Berlin Rd 

Battle Ground, WA 98604 
360-833-3138 

jbrdmn@yahoo.com 
1929 Model A Tudor 

 
 

November 1, 2020  
 

 
 

 
Articles and contributions are encouraged and may be 
used as space permits.  The deadline for all articles is 
the 20th of the preceding month.  The Volcano View 
is a monthly publication of the Volcano A’s Chapter - 
MAFCA E-mail all proposed articles to: 
rrusunen@comcast.net 

mailto:123joerec@gmail.com
mailto:jbrdmn@yahoo.com
mailto:rrusunen@comcast.net
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MAFFI Newsletter Minute 
October 2020 

      

The Model A Ford Museum is pleased to announce the newest pin for your collection.  

Since we were unable to have an official Model A Day this year, it was decided that we would 
create a pin as a fund raiser to help us raise money that would have normally come from our 
event.  To keep with the First Responder theme, we have decided to feature our Fire Truck that is 
on permanent display at the museum and is featured in our First Responder Display.  This 
vehicle was donated to the museum by Jerry Austin.  

If you or your club would like to purchase these pins, the cost is $7.00 per pin which includes 
postage.  Remember that it is more cost effective for us to ship them in larger quantities although 
we will honor individual requests.  Also remember that this is a tax-deductible donation! 

Send your requested number of pins and a check payable to MAFFI to: 

Suzan O’Neal 
477 Beaver Pond Way 
Mineral, VA 23117 
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               Header from the MAFCA Website 
MAFCA President's Page –              Some Thoughts from Bill          October 2020 

What a thrill it was on September 19, 2020 to watch as Les Andrews was inducted into the Model 
A Ford Hall of Fame. The ceremony took place in Hickory Corners, Michigan at the Model A Ford 
Museum. Model A Ford Foundation, Inc. (MAFFI) president John 
Begg made the pronouncement and Les joined the select few who 
have been given the honor. 

Please join me in congratulating Les on this latest honor. Two years 
ago, Les was recognized by MAFCA for his many contributions to 
our national club when he was awarded life membership in MAFCA. 
Life membership is the highest honor MAFCA can award. Being a 
member of the Hall of Fame is a very rare designation reserved for a 
very special few.  

If you want to complete your Christmas shopping, consider getting one or more key holders with 
the MAFCA logo for your special Model A friend or relative. They are wonderful stocking stuffers 
and will help protect the dashboard of your car from scratches that dangling key chains can cause. 
You will find them at MAFCA Leather Key Holder. 

On behalf of your Board of Directors, I would like to wish each of you a safe and happy Holiday 
Season. Whether it’s Christmas, Hanukah, Quansah, or other, I hope you have a wonderful 
celebration. Come back refreshed and ready to resume traveling in your Model A. See you in 2021. 

Bill Truesdell, 2020 National President 

MAFCA Information 
 
The Model A Ford Club of America, Inc. (MAFCA) is a California non-profit corporation and 
a national historical society dedicated to the restoration and preservation of Model A Ford 
vehicles as manufactured from 1928 through 1931.  MAFCA’s members are dedicated to the 
restoration, preservation, and enjoyment of Ford vehicles of that era.  MAFCA is the largest club 
in the world dedicated to one make of automobile.  Volcano A members are urged to join the 
Model A Ford Club of America, Inc. Visit the MAFCA website for a membership application.  
Dues are $50 yearly and include a subscription to The Restorer. 

 

https://www.mafca.com/cart/index.php?productID=255
mailto:president@mafca.com
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Reprint from Script SA’s – August 2020 
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Model “A” Roadster has Literally “Gone to the Dogs” 

 
 
Yesterday was one of those “gone to the dogs” kind of days for us that happens to everyone on 
occasion: nothing really went horribly wrong, instead, it was an unending chain of emails, texts, 
messages, phone calls and events that happened. It began with Stanley, our workshop cat and 
chief mouser, miscalculating a giant leap in the shop that ended with him re-injuring one of his 
rear legs (he’s on all four and doing much better this morning.) 
The day ended with helping a friend at work in Massachusetts where the building and a gas line, 
parking lot, and co-workers were the victims of an intense microburst that took down a number 
of trees and stranded them and their vehicles in the parking lot. Fortunately, no one was injured. 

So, it’s only fitting that we feature this entertaining image of seven sled dogs in and on their 
masters 1931 Model “A” Ford roadster; most if not all of the 1931 models can be identified by a 
one-piece splash apron between the body, fenders and the running boards. Interestingly the right 
rear wheel and tire has been replaced with a 1928 to ’29 21-inch wheel and tire. It was equipped 
with a rumble seat, although the rear cushion has been removed, possibly to accommodate more 
canines or to keep it from getting destroyed by them. We assume the dog on the hood and cowl 
was the alpha dog. 

Source: Theoldmotor.com 

https://theoldmotor.com/?p=174470
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For Sale Items or Wanted 
 

 

 
 

 
Note: Periodically some materials printed in our newsletter may have been borrowed from other club 
newsletters.  We thank other clubs for sharing their newsletters with the Volcano A’s.  Also, when 
sources are known they will be included. 
 

 

To place an “Ad” send your information to rrusunen@comcast.net, or call Bob Rusunen at 360-828-5317 

mailto:rrusunen@comcast.net
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Support Our Local 2020 Club Suppliers  
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	Suzan O’Neal
	477 Beaver Pond Way
	Mineral, VA 23117

